


uphold the confidentiality of this information. Releasing this information would therefore 
prejudice and/or disadvantage our ability to undertake our commercial activities. 

We strongly believe that it is in the public interest that we can maintain the highest standards 
of commercial trade with those we work with. 

2 Section 9(2)(ba)(i)     information which is subject to an obligation of confidence 
or which any person has been or could be compelled to provide under the authority of 
any enactment, where the making available of the information would be likely to 
prejudice the supply of similar information, or information from the same source, and 
it is in the public interest that such information should continue to be supplied  

Some of the information you have requested has been provided to us on a confidential basis 
because it is commercially sensitive. We operate in a competitive market and if we cannot 
uphold the confidentiality of commercially sensitive information provided to us, the supply of 
such information will be jeopardised. 

If we were to disclose this confidential information, other entities we may wish to contract 
with will be reluctant to engage with us because of the perceived risk of disclosure of their 
confidential information. 

It is in the public interest that we can maintain the highest standards of confidentiality and 
commercial sensitivity with those we work with, in order to compete on a level playing field 
with other investors and maximise returns to the Fund (and therefore taxpayers). 

3 Section 9(2)(k)     the disclosure or use of official information for improper gain 
or improper advantage  

Withholding the performance figures requested is necessary to prevent that information 
being used for improper gain or improper advantage. Disclosure of this information would 
enable competitors and counterparties of the various investment managers listed in this 
request and of the Guardians to obtain an improper advantage in circumstances where 
similar information about those competitors and counterparties is not available to the public. 

You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this decision. Information 
about how to make a complaint is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or freephone 0800 802 
602. 

Please note that it is our policy to proactively release our responses to official information requests where 
we consider the request to be a material one. Our response to your request will be published shortly at 
https://www.nzsuperfund.nz/publications/disclosures/oia/, with your personal information removed. 

Yours sincerely 

John Redwood 

Senior Communications Strategist


